
Delores G. Kelley, Chair SB 658 
Brian J. Feldman, Vice Chair Supporting 
3 East Miller Senate Office Building 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear Chair Kelley, Vice Chair Feldman, and Members of the Finance Committee, 
 
I am writing in support of SB 658 and strongly urge the State of Maryland to recognize the 
crucial right of graduate students to collectively bargain. Last year, as a second-year full time 
PhD student my package consisted of the following: (1) taking three classes each semester as 
a student, (2) getting paid for 10 hours a week as a Research Assistant, and (3) getting paid 
for 10 hours a week as a Teaching Assistant. As a Research Assistant, I evaluated a public 
health initiative in Delaware providing free contraception to all women. In this role, I 
scheduled and conducted interviews, organised and filed data, coded data, analyzed data, and 
drafted conclusions and recommendations as to the success of the initiative. As a Teaching 
Assistant, I taught content, I led weekly section discussions, I graded, and I emailed—a lot. I 
facilitated the students’ course experience and ensure they are receiving the appropriate 
accommodations if they are athletes, have a disability, English is their second language, or are 
just having a tough semester. 
 
While the Research and Teaching Assistant jobs are very different, they both require high 
levels of flexibility because they deal with real life human beings in different circumstances. 
It would be detrimental to the research project for me to say, “I’ve already done my 10 hours 
for the week; I’ll just do it next week.” Why? Because I might lose the participant over the 
weekend. Similarly, it is impossible to grade and provide feedback for 40 papers within the 
allotted 10 weekly hours, but at the same time students expect and deserve timely and 
constructive response. 
 
This year, as a third-year PhD student, I am Instructor of Record for a course I TA-ed in my 
first year. I now complete all the tasks that a Teaching Assistant did, in addition to preparing 
and holding lectures. This is an assignment that is considered a 20-hour assistantship. At the 
same time I am expected to work on my dissertation, and to continue working on research 
projects that I was previously a Research Assistant on. Should I choose to drop these research 
projects due to lack of time and funding, I would lose any hope for authorship on the projects 
that I did so much of the ground work for. Without authorship on publications, my chances of 
an appropriate job post-PhD plummet.  
 
A lot is expected of us as graduate assistants, for not much pay in return. While we may 
request to work with a specific professor, project, or course, not all requests can be fulfilled. 
Even if it may not be our first, second, or third choice, we understand the reality--we are 
assigned to tasks that have funding. All we ask in return is to be given the right to bargain 
collectively to attempt to slightly level out this egregiously imbalanced power dynamic. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Izidora Skracic 
PhD Student, Department of Family Science 
Research Assistant & Teaching Assistant 
4200 Valley Drive #1242 
College Park, MD 20742 

 



 

izidora @umd.edu 


